

April Meeting Highlights


Thirty-three Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the April 13th meeting.  President Mark Devinney welcomed members and the following guests:  Tom Philbin and Bob McKinley of Henderson Brothers Inc. and Alan Goldstein of Goldstein & Price located in St. Louis. 
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs addressed the following issues:

· Capt. Tim Close, Inland Waterways Coordinator at the Coast Guard’s 8th District office in New Orleans, was introduced and welcomed by the membership.

· A reminder was provided to all towing vessel owners and operators that the deadline for the installation of fire suppression systems on your tow vessels is Friday, April 29, 2005.  If you have further questions regarding these requirements, please contact Chief Warrant Officer Shane Laws at 412-644-5808 ext. 2119.

· There are currently nine companies taking advantage of the Cooperative Towing Vessel Examination Program coordinated by the Eighth District.  This program focuses on regulation compliance and is an educational opportunity as well as information exchange.

· Lt. Luis Parrales will continue conducting the Safe Locks Program.  The Coast Guard will board vessels as they navigate through the locks.  A spot check insuring compliance to Homeland Security regulations will be conducted and should have minimal impact for crews.  There is also a possibility that the Coast Guard will be partnering with the local drug enforcement agency to also participate in the boardings.  If you have any questions regarding this program, please contact LT Parrales directly.  

· The Information Bulletin on Prohibition on Intentional Draining of Oil or Hazardous Material into Bilges was distributed and has been attached.

· The Information Bulletin on Un-inspected Towing Vessel Fire Suppression Equipment Requirements was distributed and has been attached.  Deadline for the installation of fire suppression systems on tow vessels in Friday, April 29, 2005.

· The Information Bulletin on Fingerprinting and Oaths was distributed and has been attached.  Starting May 1, 2005, MSO Pittsburgh will expand its services to enable applicants to complete fingerprinting and take oaths before a designated Coast Guard official for Merchant Mariner’s Documents, Coast Guard Licenses, and/or Certificates of Registry, without having to travel to a Regional Exam Center.  Please contact MSO Pittsburgh’s Investigations Department at (412) 644-5808 ext. 2108 to set up an appointment.

· The marine event listing was distributed to the membership and has been attached. 

· CDR Briggs notified that the membership that a breakaway occurred on Sunday that sent 11 barges downstream.  A Captain of the Port Order was issued directing the facility to halt marine transfer operations until identification of casual factors and prevention methods was completed.  Improved practices were implemented that will reduce the risk of future barge breakaways.

Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)
In a response to a question raised by Dick Ehringer regarding dredging, James notified the membership that appropriations have been approved to begin dredging.  First area addressed will be Emsworth, then Peter Creek along with New Cumberland/Pike/Hannibal.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attachment 1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

James McCarville reported that CSG will begin the container-on-barge May 2, 2005.  Festivities are currently being planned.  Stay tuned for additional information.

Testing of the SmartLock Project continues and they hope to move into pilot training in May.  The equipment cost per vessel is approximately $25,000.  The Port of Pittsburgh will be leasing the equipment and will provide cooperating vessels this equipment during the testing period.


The River Shuttle program is scheduled to begin again.  There will be a stop at Station Square this year.  This program will be advertised and are developing partnerships with local establishments.  
Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported the following:
· A review of the bridge information above Lock 2 (43 Turnpike Operation) will be conducted next week.

· A meeting was held yesterday with the Coast Guard regarding boarding forms being utilized during random inspections conducted while vessels travel through the locks.  It was recommended by Dick that the Waterways Association develop a ½ day workshop to increase knowledge and understanding of Coast Guard regulation expectations.  Dick Ehringer will work with the Coast Guard to schedule this workshop within the next month.  Stay tuned for workshop dates and details.

Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr thanked everyone that traveled to the annual Washington DC trip on April 6-7.  Everyone did a great job in representing industry’s overall concerns.

The President’s Budget is recommending $50.8 million for the Lower Monongahela Project ($35.5 was appropriated last year and $60 million is our capability number) and $15.0 million for major rehabilitation of the Emsworth Dam ($0 last year and about on target for a capacity number this year).  No study funds were recommended either for Emsworth, Dashields and Montgomery (with last year’s appropriation at $500,000 and this year’s capacity figure between $3 - $4 million). 
Other Meeting Comments


Mark Devinney announced that Joe Franz, consultant for the SmartLock Project, would be presenting information to the membership at the May 11th meeting.

He also asked that everyone wish Cheryll Cranmer a happy 2 year anniversary with the association.
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 11th at Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by Wednesday, May 4, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

May 11, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:
  Menu includes:


Fresh Fruit Cup

Beef Stir Fry

  With Asian-style vegetables over steamed white rice

Sugar Snap Peas

Lemon Meringue Pie
Speaker:
Joe Franz, consultant for the SmartLock Project
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, May 4th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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